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July 23, 2015 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:   Kate Husband 
  Office of Human Environment 
  NCDOT Division of Highways 
 
FROM: Renee Gledhill-Earley 
  Environmental Review Coordinator 
  
SUBJECT: Historic Structures Report for Replacement of Bridge 142 on SR 1639 over  
  West Fork of Muddy Creek, PA 15-03-0042, Forsyth County, ER 15-1546 
 
Thank you for your memorandum of July 16, 2015 transmitting the Historic Structures Survey Report for the 
above-referenced undertaking. We have reviewed the report and offer the following comments. 
 
The Vest-Tuttle Farm (FY2502) is eligible for the National Register under Criterion C for the important 
architectural assemblage of intact and distinctive farm buildings, including two dwellings and more than a 
dozen farm and domestic outbuildings and objects dating from ca. 1860 to 1930s.  Individually noteworthy 
among the group are rare building types in the county:  the three-crib log barn, log granary, and log corn crib.  
Based on the limited information in the report about the farm’s historic production and the historic field 
patterns, we cannot concur with the finding that the property meets Criterion A for agriculture.  The boundary 
of the property is appropriate for the historic resources as it encompasses an area historically owned by the 
Vest and Tuttle families. 
 
The above comments are made pursuant to Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act and the 
Advisory Council on Historic Preservation’s Regulations for Compliance with Section 106 codified at 36 CFR 
Part 800. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation and consideration. If you have questions concerning the above comment, 
contact Renee Gledhill-Earley, environmental review coordinator, at 919-807-6579 or 
environmental.review@ncdcr.gov. In all future communication concerning this project, please cite the above 
referenced tracking number. 
 
cc: Mary Pope Furr, NCDOT    mfurr@ncdot.gov 
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